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Dear Colleagues,  
 
The IEEE 802.1 Working Group would like to thank the Broadband Forum for the information provided 
in liaison statement LIAISE-705 about “Use of the IEEE 802.1X YANG model in BBF-specified Access 
Nodes”. 
 
We would like to inform you that to address your request:  

 We have submitted for IEEE Standards Association Standards Board (SASB) approval the 
following Project Authorization Request (PAR) for an IEEE Std 802.1X-2020 corrigendum: 
https://www.ieee802.org/1/files/public/docs2025/X-Cor1-PAR-0725-v01.pdf. If the PAR is 
approved, the IEEE P802.1X-2020/Cor 1 project will be developed in our Maintenance Task 
Group. 

 We have created experimental YANG modules (including the requested changes and separately 
adding a missing reference statement) and made them available (see 
https://github.com/YangModels/yang/tree/main/experimental/ieee/802.1) until completion of the 
first P802.1X-2020/Cor 1 ballot. We intend to make draft YANG modules available (at 
https://github.com/YangModels/yang/tree/main/standard/ieee/draft/802.1) that would reflect the 
outcome of balloting, conditional on PAR and balloting approvals, and until publication of the 
corrigendum. Finally, we intend to make standard YANG modules available (at 
https://github.com/YangModels/yang/tree/main/standard/ieee/published/802.1), conditional on 
the corrigendum being published. 

 
We trust that the preceding meets your urgency. 
 
Note that the IEEE 802 work is open and contribution driven. Participation is on an individual basis and 
technical discussion can be conducted based on individual contributions. The IEEE 802.1 Maintenance 
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Task Group meets at Plenary and Interim sessions and holds electronic meetings between sessions as 
listed in the WG calendar: https://1.ieee802.org/wg-calendar.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Glenn Parsons  
Chair, IEEE 802.1 Working Group 


